
13. QUESTIONS WITHOUT NOTICE 

13.1 Questions Without Notice   
 
1. Councillor Hawker noted that the frontage and side walls of the shops adjacent to St 

Patricks College in St Johns Road Campbelltown are covered in a large amount of 
graffiti. Councillor Hawker asked if Council's Graffiti Action Team could liaise with the 
owners of the property with regards to the removal of the graffiti with particular 
emphasis given to the wall fronting the old cemetery in College Street. 

 
The Director City Works advised that he would make arrangements for the graffiti team 
to contact the owners of the property as requested. 
 

2. Councillor Rowell referred to the recently cancelled briefing from AGL regarding the 
Camden Gas Project and asked the General Manager whether another briefing has 
been scheduled. 

 
The General Manager advised that arrangements are being made for a 
Representative from AGL to brief Councillors at a one of the next two briefing 
evenings.  
 

3. Councillor Thompson advised that there is a large amount of rubbish and abandoned 
trolleys in the creek in Railway Parade Macquarie Fields adjacent to the railway line 
and asked if arrangements could be made for the rubbish and trolleys to be removed.  

 
The Director City Works indicated that he would make the appropriate arrangements 
as requested.  
 

4. Councillor Lake referred to a recent press release regarding the possible maintenance 
responsibility for Raby Road being transferred from Council to the RTA and asked if 
this occurs who will be responsible for maintaining the landscaping that is such a 
prominent feature along Raby Road.  

 
The Director City Works advised that if the responsibility of Raby Road is transferred 
to the RTA as a State Road that Council would still be responsible for maintaining the 
existing landscaping.  

 
5. Councillor Lake referred to the recent successful opening of the refurbished 

Campbelltown Sports Stadium and noted that he had received a number of complaints 
from patrons who on entering the ground were advised that they could not take food 
nor drinks in to the ground. Councillor Lake asked that when a debrief meeting is held 
regarding the opening that consideration be given to ensuring that in future events at 
the stadium the regulations regarding entry are widely publicised prior to the event. 

 
The General Manager advised that Councillor Lake's comments would be raised at the 
planned debrief meeting for this event.  
 

6. Councillor Thomas asked for an update on the new Minto Community Centre. 
 

The General Manager advised that this would be the subject of a future briefing to 
Councillors.  
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